

Summary of Notes from 10/30/2019 Bathrooms Monitoring Team Meeting  
Monitoring Team Attendees: Chris Dallager, Eileen Lower, Marty Baylor (Convener)  
Other Attendees: Carolyn Livingston, John Mathews, Steve Spehn, Fred Rogers

1. Update on making the updated interactive map available on appropriate websites
  - Chris Dallager will add a link the interactive map on the Disability Services website.
  - Chris Dallager will talk to Danny Matthew about whether it makes sense to add a link to the interactive map on the GSC website.
2. Update on resolving of inconsistencies in the bathroom signage
  - An audit was conducted to identify bathroom fixtures/layouts as recording on the master bathrooms spreadsheet was consistent with the signage as ADA accessible.
  - Steve Spehn reported that this is done.
3. Update on sharing what this committee is doing
  - Update on letter sent to students last spring
    - ❑ Eileen and Nicole drafted a letter to go to CEDI and ultimately to all students last spring.
    - ❑ Carolyn Livingston reported that the letter was sent via email to the CSA reps who distributed the information.
  - Update on letter sent to faculty/staff last spring
    - ❑ CEDI updated faculty and staff through its scheduled verbal updates to these groups. Meeting minutes were also posted on the CEDI website.
4. Update on resigning bathroom sign at 200-division
  - Steve Spehn reported that the all-gender bathroom at 200-division is resigned as women's restroom.
5. Update on feasibility of expanding women's restroom on 3rd floor of Hulings
  - Steve Spehn checked in to this.
  - Biology has other purposes for the expansion space and will not give it up for this purpose.
6. Update on solution to Julie Neiworth's bathroom requests
  - Marty met with Julie Neiworth regarding bathroom request. Providing wider key card access is not tenible because of the large number of students and the fluidity of access, while maintaining particular sensitive and secured spaces.
  - We discussed making both bathrooms all-gender. This option will not work because of the required fixtures and requirement and. We would need to reduce the number of stalls by 1 and we still need to meet the required number of male and female restrooms.
  - We want to explore various options to provide the safety and security required, while allowing appropriate access to bathrooms. To do this, we need to have a conversation with Julie in the space in question.
  - Steve will setup a meeting between himself, Julie, Marty, and Jesse Cashman

7. Update on proposal for directional signage (Tabled):
  - Chris Dallager and Steve Spehn will meet to come up with a proposal regarding directional signage.
8. Update on listing accommodations available to students on Res Life website.
  - Carolyn Livingston is going to talk to Andrea Robinson about the possibility of listing accommodations available to students on the Res Life website.
9. New Business
  - Request Andrea Robinson come to the winter term meeting to discuss
    - Changes since last year in training of RA's
    - What are the successes and unintended consequences of the changes made?